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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th March  2006
Headed Item No. H 4 (a) 

Report of meeting of the Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee

held on the 8th February 2006

in the Community Conference Room
                                                      Attendance

Members



Officials
Cllr M Daly



P Smith, Director of Services

Cllr D Keating



B Coman, Senior Executive Officer

Cllr J Neville


            C Boylan, Senior Parks Superintendent 

Cllr R Dowds



G Fitzgibbon, Administrative Officer

Cllr K Warren





A Pilkington



Apologies
A Shields










Cllr F McCarthy






C Johnston

An Cathaoirleach Councillor M. Daly presided.
1. Minutes of meeting of the 16th November 2005 – Agreed.


2. Matters Arising – Cllr. M. Daly stated that the Tallaght Stadium issue would be dealt with under A.O.B.
3. Arboricultural Programme

C. Boylan presented the Arboricultural Works Programme 2005-2006 and responded to matters raised by the Members.
4. Bonfire Report

C. Boylan outlined the work to date of an interdepartmental working group to consider the problems created by bonfires and how the Council might address same, and responded to matters raised by the Members.  C. Boylan to come back to the next SPC with a further report on measures for dealing with this problem.

5. Christmas Trees Recycling 2005

C. Boylan presented a report on the level of Christmas Tree Recycling and responded to Members’ queries.

6. County Play Policy – Update

G. Fitzgibbon informed the meeting that the final draft of the Play Policy was now completed and would be presented to the Area Committees, starting with the Tallaght Area Committee on the 20th February 2006.

7. New Works – Update

An update report on new works which come within the remit of the Committee, which had been circulated was noted.  Issues raised included: -

· Knockmitten Community Centre

· Brookfield

· Rowlagh Village Neighbourhood Centre


8. Any Other Business


Cllr. M. Daly raised 3 items under this heading

(i) Community Games – seeking an increase in funding from €5,000 to €7,500 – matter will be investigated.

(ii) FBD RAS Bicycle Races – seeking the support of the SPC to recommend that start of race should take place in Tallaght – advised that race organisers would need to formally write to the Council.


(iii) Tallaght Stadium – Cllr M. Daly outlined the present position.


P. Smith formally welcomed B. Coman to Community Department and thanked M. Coleman and Cllr. C. Tyndall for their input to this Strategic Policy Committee and wished them well for the future.  The Cathaoirleach and members of the SPC wished to be associated with these sentiments.

Meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.
